
 

  

REMINDER: 
For Immediate Release: 

Due to new federal regulations that took effect May 1st of 2011 all users of ECD’s will be 
required to register with Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms. Due to these recent 
regulations the Jonesboro Parks and Recreation no longer will loan out Explosive Pest 
Control Devices (EPCD) for Blackbird control. Those interested in continued use and purchase 
of EPCD’s can download an application at: 
 
http://www.atf.gov/content/Explosives/explosives-industry/explosives-how-explosive-pest-
control-device-requirements. 
 
Questions pertaining to the permit process can be answered by the Bureau of Alcohol, 
 
Tobacco and Firearms at 1-888-283-2662.
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